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Arlington County Electoral Board Meeting Minutes
March 11, 2024

The Electoral Board of Arlington County met on March 11, 2024 at the Arlington County Office
Building, 2100 Clarendon Blvd., Room 318. The meeting was called to order by Chair Richard
Samp at 6:00 pm. Also present were Dominick Schirripa, Vice Chair, Kimberly Phillip, Secretary,
Gretchen Reinemeyer, Director of Elections, and Alyssa Myers, Deputy Director of Elections.

Ms. Phillip moved to amend the proposed agenda to add the April meeting date and time and
appointment of Election Officers to the agenda. Mr. Schirripa seconded. The motion was
unanimously adopted.

Mr. Schirripa moved that the minutes from the meeting of the Board held February 6, 2024, be
adopted. Mr. Samp seconded and the motion was unanimously adopted.

The Board heard public comment.

Judith Collins with League of Women Voters inquired about voting misinformation
being disseminated in the County.

Frank Lusby with Arlington Election Integrity inquired about a Board policy
regarding complaints lodged against election officers.

Ms. Reinemeyer presented a list of sixty-six (66) potential election officers to the Board. Ms.
Phillip made a motion to appoint all sixty-six (66) applicants as Election Officers with a term
ending February 28, 2025. Mr. Samp seconded and the motion passed unanimously. Pursuant
to Va. Code § 24.2-115, the Electoral Board appointed sixty-six (66) new election officers for a
term ending February 28, 2025.

Pursuant to Va. Code § 24.2-671, the Electoral Board is required to certify the March
Presidential Democratic and Republican dual primary by 5:00 pm March 12. The Board signed
the paperwork certifying the election.

Mr. Schirripa presented the gift policy which applies to the Electoral Board, Election Staff, and
Election Officers while doing their duty. This gift policy is in effect through the end of the process
of reviewing and purchasing new machines. Mr. Schirripa made a motion to approve the gift
policy with pending corrections to format, Ms. Phillip seconded. The motion passed
unanimously.

There was a brief discussion about accepted vs. rejected provisional ballots. The reason for the
rejections was discussed in brief.



The next meeting is scheduled for April 11, 6:00 pm.

There being no further business Mr. Schirripa moved that the meeting be adjourned. Mr. Samp

seconded, the motion was unanimously adopted and the Board adjourned at 6:31 pm.
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